
Minutes of the March 25,2024 OVIS Meeting 
 
Those in attendance were: Brian Smith, Connie Rieben, Jim Wiesner, Jim and Julie Longen, 
Skip LeFleur, Jason Yanofsky, Stu and Diane Williams, Ron Girard, Barry Salus, Tiffany 
Hafer, Bill Schilp, Steve Wiseman, D Buise, Sue White, Todd Guarino, Beau Plessner, Laurel 
Martel, Ken and Jeanne Nelson, .and Jim Conway. 
 
Brian convened the meeting at 7 PM at the Hall. 
 
The minutes of the February meeting were approved. 
 
Jim Wiesner reported on the financial status reviewing the expenses and revenues for the 
past 2 months and indicated the current balance of accounts is $20,912.12. 
 
Brian reported that the MSTU grant with the County for hall improvements is on the agenda 
of the Board of County Commissioners tomorrow. The improvements include refurbishing 
the hall floor and replacing siding at select locations on the outside, along with repainting 
of the hall. 
 
Brian reported that the Ozona News will be distributed in the midpoint of April. It was also 
reported that the OVIS Annual Meeting will be May 6. 
 
Brian then introduced Frank Robertson, who proceeded to provide a comprehensive 
update on the reclaimed water program. This included a description of the digital 
monitoring equipment that will be installed in each house on the system. He also indicated 
that equipment will be installed that will assist the homeowner in monitoring their water 
systems with features that would actually provide savings. He touched on the rain barrel 
program, which apparently is very successful. Frank was assisted by other county staff who 
had expertise in the system. He reviewed the fact that the system is being put in place 
slowly to allow for maximum understanding by the homeowners as the system is installed. 
Frank concluded by indicating that this presentation will be made to other community 
groups within the Palm Harbor area. Following questions and comments, the presentation 
was concluded. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM. 
 


